MINUTES
SCOTTISH ARCHERY ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING
HELD ON
SATURDAY, 7 MAY 2016
AT CALEDONIA HOUSE, EDINBURGH
 

Present:	Michael Mather, Chair
Claudine Jennings, Director of Performance 
Victoria Barby, Director of Communications
			Moira Taylor, Director of Coaching
Vincent Bryson, Independent Director - Items 1 and 2 only 
Jennifer Griffin, Partnership Manager, sportscotland
Chris Robison, Lead Manager, sportscotland – Items 1 and 2 only
  		Alan Martin, Executive Development Officer
			Jacqui Dunlop, Administrator
					
1.	WELCOME AND APOLOGIES

	The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.    Apologies were intimated on behalf of Martin Symonds, Stephanie Clason and Douglas Blyth.

2.	STRATEGY SESSION

	Chris Robison and Jennifer Griffin delivered a Strategy Workshop.

3.	CONFLICT OF INTEREST

No Conflicts of Interest were noted on the Agenda.

4.	APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF 14 MARCH 2016

It was agreed that the minutes of the meeting of 14 March 2016 were a true record.
 
5.	MATTERS ARISING FROM MINUTES OF 14 MARCH 2016 BUT NOT ON THE AGENDA
 
a)	Advert for Independent Director – Michael Mather noted he was still to produce the advert for the Independent Director.  (Action Michael Mather)

As there is only one Director vacancy on the Board, which had been agreed would be filled by an Independent Director, there was agreement that there should be Operations Chair, who would Chair the Competition Sub-Group and report directly to the Board and attend Board meetings.  Michael Mather agreed to provide a Job Description for the Operations Chair.  (Action Michael Mather)

6.	ATHLETE CONTRIBUTION

	A request had been submitted by Steph Clason for a grant towards her Great Britain representation at the World University Archery Championships in Ulaanbaatar, Mongolia from 1st-5th June.  It was agreed that a grant of up to £500 would be awarded.

7.	RISK UPDATE

It was agreed that there were no changes to the Risk Register.  It was noted that there will be a risk in the ArcheryGB fee structure change although currently this can’t be quantified and it is not known how this will affect SAA membership numbers. Michael Mather agreed to speak to Vincent Bryson regarding this.  (Action Michael Mather)

8.	COACHING UPDATE 

	Moira Taylor reported that the Coaching Workshop held on 3 April went exceptionally well with 31 coaches in attendance.  The next workshop will allow more time for discussion amongst the coaches.  A coaching committee has been set up.  

9.	MEMBERSHIP NUMBERS AND POTENTIAL IMPACT OF AGB FEE/MEMBERSHIP RESTRUCTURING

Martin Symonds had provided a projection that without en-bloc clubs SAA may lose 44 Clubs.  This information had been provided to sportscotland as Club Numbers was one of the investment targets set by sportscotland against the investment.  However, sportscotland are comfortable with the reasons behind any drop in club numbers.

It was agreed that the Board will propose to the AGM in November that there are no structural changes to the SAA fees for junior or disabled clubs which will enable the SAA to maintain en-bloc fees for junior and disabled clubs at a cost of £40 per club.  There will be no changes to the junior fees which are currently £14 per junior, or £7 per junior as part of the family junior rate.

10.	SPORTSCOTLAND INVESTMENT UPDATE

	Jennifer Griffin confirmed that the sportscotland investment will be £62,000.  There is also a clawback of the £14,800 for the underspend for the Executive Officer Salary as the position was not filled until later than anticipated.  Michael Mather agreed to produce a draft communication to members.  (Action Michael Mather)

11.	JUNIOR RESEARCH PROGRAMME

Claudine Jennings gave a presentation on the findings of Vlado Hurban’s research on juniors and agreed to circulate the full report. (Action Claudine Jennings)

[bookmark: _GoBack]12.	JUNIOR DEVELOPMENT

Claudine Jennings reported that she had met with Ceri-Ann Davis, ArcheryGB Pathways Manager to discuss alignment of pathways.   Claudine Jennings noted that the current Academy structure is not a pathway to progression, and she is looking to develop a system which will align more to the ArcheryGB pathway.  Jennifer Griffin noted that although there is no sportscotland investment for High Performance, SAA could apply for development funding if they thought this appropriate, but details would need to be provided where this investment would make an impact.  

Claudine Jennings outlined her proposals to have Junior Development Clubs, feeding into Regional Academies.   The aim would be for a Coaching Pathway to be created which would be supported by ArcheryGB and these coaches in turn would support the Junior Archers.   The aim would be to have an initially one year programme with Lloyd Brown being part of the programme for 10-12 Scottish Coaches.    The coaches when they went into the Junior Development Clubs may be paid, and there was recognition that they would be required to be self-employed.  Lloyd Brown would tutor at 4 weekends throughout the year which ArcheryGB would pay for, with SAA paying for his accommodation and food.  

It is hoped that the Junior Development Clubs could be launched over the summer, with the Coaching Programme advertised over the summer with that programme launched in August.   There was a discussion about the Level of coach this would be aimed at and Claudine Jennings noted that it would be Level 1 and above (in line with ArcheryGB requirements for entry to their talent coach development programme).  It was agreed that SAA would confirm this with the ArcheryGB pathway and coach development team.    

The Board are committed to the Development of Junior and approved the Junior Development Clubs.  It was agreed that £50 of start-up equipment such as therabands could be provided to each of the Junior Development Clubs and that these would be SAA branded. It was agreed that Moira Taylor and Claudine Jennings would liaise on the Junior Development Coaches.  (Action Moira Taylor/Claudine Jennings)

13.	EXECUTIVE DEVELOPMENT OFFICER UPDATE

	a)	Clubs – Alan Martin updated that there are potentially eight new clubs which are in the process of affiliating to Scottish Archery.  It was noted that it was testament to Alan Martin’s work that these clubs are affiliating.  

	b)	Governance Framework – Alan Martin went through a presentation of the four items from the Governance Framework which SAA will focus on and agreed to circulate the presentation.  (Action Alan Martin)

	c)	Corporate Strategy – Alan Martin went through a presentation of the four pillars of attainment, noting that these align to the ArcheryGB strategy and agreed to circulate the presentation.  (Action Alan Martin)

	d)	Corporate Partner Programme – Alan Martin went through a presentation on a corporate partner programme, noting that he will do the presentation to decathlon.  He agreed to circulate the presentation.  (Action Alan Martin)

	e)	CPD – Alan Martin and Moira Taylor have delivered CPD sessions to school staff.  

	f)	Membership – Alan Martin provided a spreadsheet which showed the change in Club Membership numbers.

14.	EVENTS

	a)	Scout Jamborette – this is organised for 23 July and will feature an International Archery Competition at Blair Atholl.  Alan Martin is currently working with the organisers and will provide more information in due course.

	b)	SDS Event at Stirling – this will take place on 12 June and a request for Volunteers has been sent around the membership.  SAA will continue to liaise with SDS on this.

	c)	Golf Event – an opportunity has arisen for an Archery/Golf exhibition and it was agreed that the SAA would participate and Michael Mather confirmed he would be happy to speak to the organiser regarding safety aspects.  

	d)	Army Cadet Championships – no date had been decided for this and Alan Martin will continue to liaise with the organisers.

15.	WEBSITE

	Victoria Barby reported that the new website had been launched.  It is the SAAs website and the Board are able to change and update the content.  Thanks were expressed to Victoria Barby, Muriel Kirkwood and Murray Elliot for their work on the new website and also to Muriel and Murray for their many years work on the old website.

16.	MEMBERS FORUM

	a)	En-Bloc Fees – two clubs had contacted SAA regarding the en-bloc fees and the implications for their member and it was agreed that Jacqui Dunlop would respond to them with the earlier Board decision of the recommendation that there are no changes to the SAA Fee structure for en-bloc fees.  (Action Jacqui Dunlop)

	b)	PVG – A club had contacted SAA regarding concern about the length of time that it takes for a PVG to be completed.  Michael Mather agreed to liaise with Martin Symonds on this as he was not present at the meeting.  (Action Michael Mather)

	c)	Director of Operations – a tournament organiser had contacted SAA regarding the vacant role of Director of Operations which was having an impact on the Tournament Sub-Committee.  It was agreed that Jacqui Dunlop would respond to them with the earlier Board decision to appoint an Operations Chair who would report into the Board.  (Action Jacqui Dunlop)

17.	DIRECTORS’ REPORT

	Directors Reports had been submitted and were taken as read.

18.	AOCB

	a)	ArcheryGB – Michael Mather reported that he and Alan Martin had visited ArcheryGB on 31 March 2016 and noted that it was a positive meeting and they had highlighted the concerns of the non-English Regions that they miss out on a lot of initiatives which ArcheryGB run.  Neil Armitage the Interim ArcheryGB CEO has been invited to attend a Scottish Archery Board meeting.

Future Meetings

Monday 4th July – SKYPE
Saturday 27th August – F2F – West  
Monday 10th October – SKYPE
Saturday 12th November – F2F – East  
Saturday 26th November – AGM – Perth     
